
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Commissioners of the Port Washington 
Police District will conduct a public hearing at Flower Hill Hose Company, 12 Haven 
Avenue, Port Washington NY 11050 on Wednesday, June 12, 2024 at 7 PM to 
inform the residents and taxpayers of the Port Washington Police District of the need 
to  construct a new police headquarters at 128 Main Street, Port Washington NY 
11050 including any and all necessary furnishings, equipment, machinery, apparatus, 
installations, appurtenances, accessories and related engineering and other costs in 
connection with the foregoing, all as further described in detail in the engineering 
report dated May 22, 2024, prepared by H2M architects + engineers duly licensed 
by the State of New York, on behalf of the District, at the estimated maximum cost of 
$32,000,000.00. The District will petition the Town of North Hempstead for bonding  
in this amount to cover the cost of the project.

At said public hearing, the Port Washington Police District will hear all persons interested in said subject  
matter thereof.

In advance of the District hearing, the Port Washington Police District will be holding Community Information 
Meetings for the proposed project on Wednesday, May 29, 2024 at 10:00 AM  at the Flower Hill Hose Company, 
12 Haven Avenue and at 7:00 PM at the Port Washington Public Library, 1 Library Drive.
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